
Orford Energy Committee

 Minutes of the Meeting 

October 9th, 2018

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present:  John Miller, Mark Blanchard (Vice Chair), Emily Bryant, Ted Cooley (Chair), Jordon Sutherlin, David Smith (Selectboard) and Robb Day (Secretary)


Ted called the meeting to order at 7:00.  The unapproved September minutes were discussed.  John felt that it was Mark who agreed to contact Rivendell Academy regarding any possible solar installations.  Mark agreed that between himself and Robb, that they could contact Keri Gelenian and Elaine Arbor to get the idea started.  Emily pointed out a typo in the third paragraph.  Emily moved to accept the September minutes with corrections, David Seconded, all were in favor.


David spoke as Facilities Coordinator.  The side door to the Niles Room will be reworked with door bells and a new lock set to improve security and handicap accessibility.  Arron Daisey replaced the light switch in the basement and replaced the water heater at the Town Garage.  The waste oil heater at the Town Garage is now functioning well and John agreed to note on the Orford Listserve that the Orford Transfer Station is now accepting clean used motor oil to be used to heat the Town Garage.


John, Mark and Emily attended the Weatherize wrap up party at Martha Tecca's house.  Mark informed the group that they would like to hold an official Weatherize wrap up meeting to invite participants and the public.    After some discussion, it was agreed that the meeting will be on November 1st, at 7:00 at the Rivendell Multipurpose Room.  Mark agreed to reserve the room with Ross Convertino.  


John mentioned that he has experienced some billing/financing issues with his Weatherize project between NH Electric Coop and Building Alternative Inc.  He will be in contact with both companies.


Jordon updated the group on the Town Office Foundation.  Other than Payne Construction's preliminary bid there has been no new information.  The bid focused on lifting the building and setting it back down only and we 

would have to find a foundation contractor for the rest of the work.  Mark has contacted NH Preservation Alliance and agreed to share again the names of possible contractors suggested by them to the group.  David informed the group that the recent engineering study performed on the Town Office did mention two possible contractors there as well.  David felt that we could start the project with reducing the grade on the back of the building.  Dirt is now up past the wood and is causing drainage as well as rot issues.  David felt we could dig that earth away and also determine where the ledge is at the same time.  Jordon mentioned Charlie Smith as a possible contact to work with us on this.  


Ted had no new information on the Tesla Power Wall programs at this time and Mark did not have any new information on Municipal Weatherize.
John moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:57.  Mark Seconded and all were in favor.
Minutes were taken by Robb Day.
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